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(Order of business GT/DADIN/doc.187/04)

1. Draft resolution – Amendments to the Resolution Establishing the Specific Fund to Support the Elaboration of the American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples (GT/DADIN/doc.186/04)

At the outset, the Chair and the General Secretariat representatives presented and explained the reasons behind the Chair’s proposal, which, in short, sought to bring the text of Permanent Council resolution CP/RES. 817 (1319/02)
/ into line with the current requirements of the beneficiaries of the Fund, in other words to ensure that the indigenous peoples, communities, and organizations were adequately represented at the Working Group’s meetings.

The delegations made observations and recommendations on the draft resolution. In principle, they expressed support for the proposed amendment to operative paragraph 4, with the presentation of a revised text pending prior to its final approval.   With regard to the proposed amendments to operative paragraph 6, some delegations put forward alternative texts but no agreement was reached. The Working Group therefore decided that, prior to its consideration of this operative paragraph, it would look at a revised text to be prepared by the Chair and would also request a detailed report from the Office for the Summits Process, with a list of the specific operational costs associated with the participation of indigenous peoples in the Working Group meetings.

The Chair said that a revised version of the draft resolution and the list of operational costs requested of the Office for the Summits Process would be forthcoming.  Lastly, he explained that he would endeavor to get the Permanent Council to approve any changes recommended by the Working Group before its Fourth Meeting of Negotiations. 

2. Reports of the Office for the Summits Process in connection with the Fourth Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus, to be held at OAS headquarters from November 8 to 12, 2004

In this connection, the Chair read out Information Bulletin No. 3, the document that gives the results of the Selection Board’s deliberations to select representatives of the indigenous peoples to participate in the Fourth Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus (GT/DADIN/doc.188/04 corr. 1).

3. Situation of the Specific Fund to Support the Elaboration of the American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples


The Chair announced that the Government of the United States had donated US$70,000 to the Specific Fund, thereby allowing for the adequate participation of representatives of the indigenous peoples in the Fourth Meeting of Consultations in the Quest for Points of Consensus. 

4. Preliminary consultations by the Chair aimed at determining a possible date for the conclusion of the final stage of negotiations for adoption of the Draft Declaration


In order to initiate those preliminary consultations, the Chair announced the publication and distribution of document GT/DADIN/doc.189/04, which would serve as a basis for his consultations with the member states and representatives of the indigenous peoples to reach a consensus on a date for concluding the work, in accordance with the mandate in operative paragraph 4.a of resolution AG/RES. 2029 (XXXIV-O/04), “American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.” 
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